
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro, Chair 

The Honorable Kay Granger, Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

 

RE: CPF Member Certification for Solano Irrigation District Project 

 

Dear Chairman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I respectfully request funding ($2,824,000) for the Quail Canyon Improvement District 

Replacement Well and Pipeline Project in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive Community 

Project Funding for this project is the Solano Irrigation District located at 810 Vaca Valley 

Parkway, Suite 201, Vacaville, CA 95688. 

 

The Quail Canyon Improvement District is one of nine small rural public water systems 

throughout Solano County that Solano Irrigation District owns and operates. The current well 

system, which is the sole water supply for this area of Solano County, is inadequate and 

degraded by multiple years of punishing drought and the 2020 LNU Complex Fire. A new, 

relocated well and associated conveyance facilities are needed to provide reliable domestic water 

supply, drought resilience, and firefighting capability to the 39 residential lots in the Quail 

Canyon Improvement District and other rural homes in the area. 

 

The Community Project Funding requested will also allow the Solano Irrigation District to 

provide water service to six or more additional homes in the area currently located outside the 

Quail Canyon Improvement District that have wells which have run dry and are currently relying 

on trucked water for domestic use. It is a responsible use of taxpayer funds for the 

aforementioned reasons. 

 

Pursuant to Clause 17 of Rule XXIII of the U.S. House of Representatives, I certify that neither I 

nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project or request. Thank you for your 

leadership and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

JOHN GARAMENDI 

Member of Congress 


